
3.30- PARENT-TEACHER COMMUNICATION 
 
The district recognizes the importance of communication between teachers and parents/legal guardians. 
To help promote positive communication, parent/teacher conferences shall be held once each semester. 
Parent-teacher conferences are encouraged and may be requested by parents or guardians when they feel 
they need to discuss their child’s progress with his/her teacher. 
 
Teachers are required to communicate during the school year with the parent(s), legal guardian(s), or 
care-giving adult or adults in a student’s home to discuss the student’s academic progress unless the 
student has been placed in the custody of the Department of Human Services and the school has received 
a court order prohibiting parent or legal guardian participation in parent/teacher conferences. More 
frequent communication is required with the parent(s) or legal guardian(s) of students who are performing 
below grade level.   
 
All parent/teacher conferences shall be scheduled at a time and place to best accommodate those 
participating in the conference. Each teacher shall document the participation or non-participation of 
parent(s)/legal guardian(s) for each scheduled conference.  
 
If a student is to be retained at any grade level or denied course credit, notice of, and the reasons for 
retention shall be communicated promptly in a personal conference. 
 
 
 
 
Legal References: State Board of Education Standards of Accreditation 12.04.1, 12.04.2, and 

12.04.3 
A.C.A. § 6-15-1702(b)(3)(B)(ii) 
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